

NAME :

CLASS :

Kegiatan Belajar 4**Implicit and Explicit Information in Analytical Exposition Text****Choose A, B, C, D, or E for the correct answer.****Read the following text to answer questions number 1 to 2.**

The impacts of electronic commerce in a developing country can be helpful rather than detrimental. Electronic commerce has the potential to tie developing countries into the rest of the world so they are no longer considered outsiders. For examples, electronic commerce can enable more people to access products and services that once were not available. Another benefit is that electronic commerce stores are available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. As the infrastructure for electronic commerce keeps growing, services that were not offered in the past become available. Many of these benefits have not been proven yet, but the technology is now available, and developing countries are looking the forward to these benefits. The high cost of technology may still be detrimental in many developing countries; however, constant innovation of software and hardware will hopefully reduce these costs.

Consumer in developing countries can benefit from electronic commerce because they can buy product that could only be found in major cosmopolitan cities. Electronic commerce is closing the gap between the countries that have wide availability of products and those with limited availability. The basic purpose of electronic commerce is to provide goods and services to consumers who do not live close to the physical location of the product or service and would otherwise have a hard time acquiring these products and services.

Society and consumers alike have only begun to enjoy the benefits of electronic commerce. Since new 15 developments are made on a continuous basis, it will eventually affect every individual. Some of the benefits enjoyed by society and consumers for example, are ease of transaction, comparability of products, quick delivery and the ability to make any type of transaction at any given time of day.

Electronic commerce facilitates delivery of public and social services, such as healthcare, education and distribution of government social services at a reduced cost, improving the quality of care and living in these communities. For example, healthcare services can reach patients in rural areas.

1. What is the topic of the text? (**SOAL SBMPTN 2018 kode 627**)
 - a. Government policy on electronic commerce
 - b. Types of business suitable for electric commerce
 - c. The benefits of electronic commerce for developing countries
 - d. The gap between countries applying and not applying electronic commerce
 - e. Minimum requirements of software and hardware for electronic commerce
2. The purpose of the text is to
 - a. explain the advantages of electronic commerce
 - b. describe innovation of electronic commerce
 - c. provide examples of the use of electronic commerce
 - d. promote electronics commerce in developing countries
 - e. show some developing countries applying electronic commerce

Read the following text to answer questions number 3 to 6.

In addition to being pleasant and reducing thirst, drinking tea turns out to be also beneficial for health. Some research results show that drinking tea is beneficial for health if the amount of tea consumed is not excessive.

Female First writes that a new study in the United Kingdom shows that drinking tea regularly can help reduce the risk of developing breast cancer. To analyze the relationship between tea consumption and the reduced risk of breast cancer, researchers conducted 39 studies of the benefits of tea consumption in 13,204 breast cancer patients. Based on the results of these studies, antioxidant properties in tea can help reduce the risk of breast cancer.

Taking tea regularly causes a 21% reduction in breast cancer risk. According to a female health specialist, Dr. Catherine Hood from "The Tea Advisory Panel (TAP)" to Female First, this finding is related to the level of polyphenols in tea. Tea is rich in polyphenols, including catechins and gallocatchins, which have been known to function as antioxidants and to have anti-tumor effects

The latest research conducted by Dr. Tim Bond from The Tea Advisory Panel (TAP) shows that consuming black tea lowers cardiovascular risks. Flavonoid in tea helps improve blood vessel functions. In this study, 20 healthy people consumed tea three times a day for one week. The results show that the blood vessel function of these people increases after consuming tea that is not brewed with hot water.

According to the Daily Mail, scientist from Taiwan reported that consuming three cups of tea a day helps prevent heart disease and improves blood circulation. Drinking more than 450 ml of tea every day will reduce the risk of arteries becoming stiff, with a reduced risk of 22%. Research conducted by the Harvard School of Public Health, America, also shows that tea has many health benefits. Besides being able to lower blood pressure, tea can also help prevent the ovaries and digestive system cancer. Consuming three cups of black tea or green tea every day can help prevent strokes. Drinking green tea, in particular, can help reduce the risk of breast, prostate, and endometrial cancer.

3. What conclusion can we draw from the passage especially on people who non tea drinkers? (**SOAL UTBK 2019**)
 - a. They tend to easily get various degenerative diseases

- b. They are physically as good as those who drink tea
 - c. They cannot be associated with drinking tea
 - d. They tend to be free from breast cancer
 - e. They are prone to heart diseases
4. Which group of reader can take the positive side of the passage? (SOAL UTBK 2019)
- a. People with cancer
 - b. Researchers on tea
 - c. Tea drinkers
 - d. Teenage readers
 - e. Heart surgeon
5. In which paragraph does the writer emphasize the effect of drinking tea on breast cancer?
- a. 5
 - b. 4
 - c. 3
 - d. 2
 - e. 1
6. Why does the author argue that drinking tea can reduce the risk of heart diseases?
- a. Tea contains important nutrients.
 - b. The results of the study reveal this.
 - c. There is a polyphenol content in tea.
 - d. Tea produces cathins and gallocatchins.
 - e. The compound in tea raises blood pressure.

Read the following text to answer questions number 7 to 10.

The Government should Provides Rehabilitation Program for Drug Users

Drug users are actually ill people who need help. Rehabilitation is one of the main things they should get. Instead of punishing drug users in prisons, the government should provide rehabilitation for them.

Most users are actually victims of persuasive peddlers and they suffer from consuming the drugs. Therefore, by rehabilitating them, we are actually helping them out from traps, which they might accidentally step on.

If we only arrest drug users and send them to jail, this doesn't solve the problem as drug users will still be addicted unless proper rehabilitation is imposed to them.

Providing rehabilitation programs for drug users and forcing them to participate in the programs is better than only arresting them and doing nothing to their illness. Only drugs dealers, traffickers, and wholesalers should be imprisoned.

7. Most drug users get drugs from
- a. Jails
 - b. Peddlers
 - c. Traffickers
 - d. Wholesalers
 - e. Rehabilitation center
8. Sending the drug users to prison is not a good solution because
- a. They can't consume harmful drugs
 - b. They are treated normally

- c. They may still be infected with harmful drugs
 - d. They can be freed as soon as possible
 - e. They are given the whole recovery program
9. "...drug users will still be addicted unless proper rehabilitation is imposed to them."
(Paragraph 3)
The underlined word is closest in meaning to ...
- a. Influenced
 - b. Treated
 - c. Forced
 - d. Burdened
 - e. Implemented
10. "Rehabilitation is one of the main things they should get." (Paragraph 1)
What does the underlined word refer to?
- a. Drug users
 - b. Government
 - c. Traffickers
 - d. Drug dealers
 - e. Wholesalers